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PREFACE 

This Final Draft Copy of the Physical History and Analysis Section 
of the Boxley Grist Mill Historic Structures Report was prepared 
by the Williamsport Preservation Training Center, for the Division 
of Conservation, Southwest Cultural Resources Center, Southwest 
Region of the National Park Service. The Williamsport Preservation 
Training Center (WPTC) is administered by the Harpers Ferry Center. 
Its mission is to support the preservation and maintenance mission 
of the National Park Service by providing a comprehensive program 
of preservation education and employee development. The center is 
staffed by Historical Architects, Exhibits Specialist/ Restoration, 
and other preservation professionals who provide technical support 
to the Center. WPTC services park units throughout the National 
Park System. 

This Physical History and Analysis Section was commissioned in 1988 
with a request from the Regional Director, Southwest Region, John 
Cook for the Southwest Cultural Resources Center, Division of 
Conservation. Field work was conducted by WPTC in April 1988. 
Former Division of Conservation employees Douglas Hicks and William 
Hose, both Exhibits Specialist/ Restoration, were accompanied by 
Historical Architect Thomas Vitanza. All three had been involved 
with the Mill since the initial emergency stabilization work in 
1984 and were well acquainted with the structures past record. A 
rough draft of the report was completed on-site and at Steel Creek. 

Much of the initial text which dealt with the fabric investigation 
and the analysis of the individual building components was written 
by Bill Hose. The chronology of construction was a collaborative 
effort between Hicks, Hose, and Vitanza. Hicks put together the 
Phase I and Phase II Project Records. 

A Review Draft Copy was completed and circulated in June 1988. 
Review comments were returned to Williamsport later that year. It 
was discovered that additional field work would need to be 
completed before the report could be fully revised. 

Some field work was carried out by Carey Feieraband, Historical 
Architect and Jake Barrow, Exhibits Specialist/ Restoration of the 
Division of Conservation, Southwest Region in the summer of 1989. 
Notes from their efforts have been incorporated into this Final 
Raft Copy. 

WPTC Historical Architect Thomas Vitanza returned to the Boxley 
Grist Mill in October 1991 to complete field work and acquire 
additional photographs. Additional historical data was provided 
by Buffalo National River Park Historian Suzanne Rogers. 
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